Next steps: The PSU and RCMP will
develop a training module on handling
scams for the next LES/CBS training
sessions in Ottawa. We will also be con-
- tacting agencies such as Canada Post,
~ the Canadian Tourism Commission and
- the Canada Council of Better Business
 Bureaus for their support.

What you can do: Collect basic infor-
mation from complainants. Check for
the company in WIN Exports. Be sure
to change your search preferences to
include inactive companies. Whether or
not the company is listed in WIN, you
should refer the query to IBOC (heep://
ibocintranet/iboc) and copy PSU.

If questioned by local people about
Canadian organizations that appear to be
involved in questionable schemes, posts
should state only facts and advise caution
when warranted. Post staff should refrain
from voicing negative opinions. One type
 of solicitation that posts are frequently
requested to verify are offers to participate
in lotteries. A standard letter can be found
at http:// intranet.lbp/HORIZONS/
10grext-e.asp to respond to these requests.

If additional assistance is reqluired, posts
can contact the Post Support Unit. The
PSU may take the case to DFAIT' legal
section for further advice. To familiarize
yourself with ongoing activities, visit the
RCMP's web site at http://www.rcmp-
gre.ge.ca and the Competition Bureau's
web site at http://strategis.ic.gc.ca/
SSG/ct01250e.html

*Fictitious company



